
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 

 
 

DATE: May 28, 2025 (June 6, 2025 Update) 
TO:    Mayor and City Council 

FROM:   Assistant City Manager 

SUBJECT:   Local Road Assistance Program (LRA/LMIG)  
   2025 Roadway Repair & Resurfacing  

 
 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 

1. Authorize the Mayor to sign and submit the application for the 2nd round of 2025 Georgia 
Department of Transportation (GDOT) Local Road Assistance Program (LRA) program for 
improvements to the proposed list provided in the staff memo. 

2. Authorize the Mayor to approve a contract amendment with Triple R Paving for the additional 
streets up to a contract total of $ 1,500,000. 

3. Approve attached budget amendment to the CIP recognizing the additional state funds. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT 
 
The project budget for 2025 is $1,000,000.  A contract with Triple R Paving was awarded earlier this year in 
the amount of $862,860.  Additional funds from the state through the Local Road Assistance program 
(LRA) will allow an additional $309,170.92 to be added to the program with no (additional) local match 
requirement. The budget will be amended to reflect the additional funds (LRA and SPLOST) for 
expenditures up to $1,500,000 to accommodate new mobilization and final quantity adjustments. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

 
$255,172 per mile funded predominantly by gas tax and SPLOST. 

  



 
 
 

 

   
 

 
Condition Assessment (Sept 2024): 
 

 Score Category Quantity 
 100-86 Very Good 12    mi 
 71-85 Good 22    mi 
 70-56 Satisfactory 16.6 mi 
 54-41 Fair 16.25 mi 
 40-26 Poor 8.10 mi 
 25-11 Very Poor 0.50 mi 
 10-0 Failed 0.02 mi 

 
 

 
DISCUSSION  
 
In February 2025, the city council approved for submittal under the GDOT grant program fifteen (15) 
streets as a part of the original FY25 state funding program.  Since that time, the state has authorized 
additional funding for this fiscal year for Sugar Hill in the amount of $309,170.92 from the Local Road 
Assistance source under the LMIG program.  No local match is required for the new funds. 
 
Staff looked at options to tackle pavement preservation methods, but for efficiency’s sake is proposing 
adding the next set of streets for the same repair methods currently in the Triple R contract.   The proposed 
streets were based on roadway score & location; having taken them from the September 2024 pavement 
condition assessment.  The streets are listed with the corresponding lengths, cost based on the unit prices 
from recent bids, and pavement rating.  These represent an addition of some 53% to the original scope 
length (3.05 plus 1.62) resulting in an annual total of 4.67 miles. Staff recommend approval of these 
additional, eight (8) streets be added to the grant application for the second round of funding: 
 



 
 
 

 

   
 

 

2025.2 Street List: 
 

 
 

    

Attachment  

Vicinity Map 
Budget Amendment 
 

  



 
 
 

 

   
 

 
Vicinity Map (FY25 LRA Submittal) 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 



 
 
 

 

   
 

 


